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It was wonderful to see how enthused the children were on Thursday during World Book Day. They 
thoroughly enjoyed sharing the books they had brought with them and listening to all our different 

members of staff reading stories. Don't forget to use your book vouchers! 
 

Thank you to Mr Anderson who arranged another fantastic trip to Harrogate Town this week. I hope 
those who were able to attend enjoyed it and enjoyed meeting up with our All Saints friends! 

 
Have a lovely weekend, 

 

Mrs Andrews 

Charity Update 

Friday 17th March is Red Nose Day. We would like to encourage children to come to school with nos-

es, deeley boppers and other RND merchandise.  

We are saving the non-uniform day and cake bake for the following Friday (24th March) when we 

will be fundraising for the relief effort in Turkey and Syria. More information to follow!  

Harrogate Town Trip 

On Tuesday night, the Fellowship football fans were out in full force 

for Harrogate Town's latest league fixture. It was a truly memorable 

night for many different reasons! The children had the opportunity to: 

wave flags as the players came out the tunnel; play on the pitch in 

front of 2,100 fans; collect many autographs from the players at full 

time. 

Unfortunately, due to the success of the Leeds United Women's 

team in the cup last weekend, the match against Barnsley has been 

postponed.  

 



 

In Busy Bees this week, the children have shown great independence when making their bird feeders. 
There were lots of creative designs both made at home and in school. It was lovely to see them sharing 

their designs with the Year 5 and 6 children who did the same project two years ago. Well done Busy 
Bees.   

 

 

Yellow Ribbon Awards 

Apples 

Arthur—perseverance 

 

 

House Points 

Maple (blue):  96  Willow (green): 58 

Hawthorn(red):64  Rowan (yellow):52 

FUNDRAISING 

FONR Donut Sale:  

There will be a donut sale, organised by FONR, on Thursday 9th March after 

school. The donuts will be 50p each (cash only, please). Thanks again to our bril-

liant PTA for all the events they organise for our school. We hope that many of 

you will be able to support them with this fundraiser.  

 

Keyring Sale:  

Ziva (Year 1) has shown her compassion and care for others by organising a 

keyring sale after school on Friday 10th March. All money raised will go to-

wards the Syria/Turkey earthquake appeal. There are designs for everyone, but 

these keyrings would also make the perfect Mother's Day gift. 50p each (cash 

only, please). Well done, Ziva, for coming up with such a brilliant idea. We are all behind you! 

Yellow Ribbon Awards 

Year 5 / 6 

Freya—independence 

Jack—positivity 

Kendall—koinonia 

Yellow Ribbon Awards 

Pears 

Neive—positivity 

Ziva—compassion 

 

Yellow Ribbon Awards 

Busy Bees 

Louie—independence 

Nathan—

perseverance 

White Ribbon Award 

WELL DONE to LEAH!!! 

 



Online safety 

The web address below takes you to a platform which is endorsed by the PSHE Association. It has vari-

ous modules teaching the children about different aspects of online safety and learning to think critically 

about what they see online. We will be using the schools' package in class over the PSHE teaching cycle 

so they will complement each other perfectly.  

Modules - Digital Matters (internetmatters.org) 

World Book Day 

A wonderful time was had by all yesterday for World Book Day. The children loved the book swap 

where they were able to pick up a new paperback treasure to enjoy. The children also heard the teach-

ers reading one of their favourite books. From Charlie and the Chocolate Factory (Roald Dahl) to The 

World's Worst Teachers (David Walliams), there was something for everyone to enjoy! Later on the 

children participated in a whole school big read. It was a day jam packed with activities and it was won-

derful to see all our pupils so immersed in their reading.  

Year 2 Science Club 

Last half term, Annabelle, Bella, Gaby and Minnie (our Science Advocates) have organised and ran an 

after school Science Club for the Year 2 children. They have produced powerpoints for each session and 

taught the children all about different areas of Science. They have explored chromatography to see what 

colours are in a black pen, filtered light to write secret messages, forces to make balloon rockets, grow-

ing their own salt crystals and exploding volcanic eruptions in fizzy drink bottles. Each session we used 

the term ' I wonder' to explore the Science concept even further.  Great fun has been had by all!  




